Tasha Buchanan

Subject: Upcoming Clearwater Station Bridge Closure (Oct 8 -22, 2024)

From: Pantaleo, Samuel MOTIL:EX <Samuel Pantaleo@gov. be.ca>
Sent: September 13, 2024 11:26 AM

Subject: Upcoming Clearwater Station Bridge Closure (Oct 8 -22, 2024)

Good morning,

On behalf of the Ministry of Transportation & Argo Road Maintenance, we are advising the Clearwater Station Bridge
(Blue Bridge) will be closed from October 8 — 22, 2024 due to structural components that require replacement.

Information bullets as follows:

e Ministry of Transportation, Argo Road Maintenance, & District of Clearwater are working on a bridge
rehabilitation project on Clearwater Station Bridge (Blue Bridge).

o Argo will be rolling out a public stakeholder advisory early next week.

e Due to the nature of the bridge works, a continual vehicle closure of the bridge will be required from October 8—
22,2024. The Ministry & Argo understands the significance & inconvenience of the detour via Dunn Lake Road,
but due to the fact of structural components being replaced, the full closure is necessary.

e Pedestrian access will be maintained throughout the project & the Little Fort Ferry will remain open.

e The project planning has accounted for the BC Hydro outage on October 6%, and has delayed the project
commencement with bridge closure to October 8" to accommodate.

Questions can be directed to Justin Finley with Argo Road Maintenance at 250-374-6690 ex) 202, or
ifinley@argoroads.ca. General public inquiries can go to argokam@argoroads.ca.

Kind regards,

, Sam Pantaleo
Ministry of . .
- Trarsistrei Operations Manager -- Thompson Service Area
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